
 
 

 
 
 
 

May 2, 2024         
 
 
          
Dr. Susan Posner, President  
 Hofstra University  
101 Hofstra University 
Hempstead, New York  11550 
 
Dear Dr. Posner: 
 
 It is an honor and great privilege to recognize David S. Mack, Secretary to the Hofstra Board of 
Trustees and Vice President of the Mack Management and Construction Corp on being honored at the Hofstra 
University Annual Gala in recognition of his tireless commitment and exceptional service to Hofstra 
University.   
 
 David currently serves on the Board of Directors of the Metropolitan Transportation Authority of 
New York State and has many, many years of service to the people of New York State under various Agencies.   
David Mack was Deputy Superintendent, rank of Colonel of the New York State Police and a member of the 
Board of the United Nation’s Commission of New York State.    In addition, David Mack is First Assistant 
Commissioner of the Nassau County Police Department, First Vice President of the Palm Beach Police 
Foundation and Undersheriff Executive Assistant for Governmental Affairs.    
 

As a member of the Board of Overseers of Northwell Health and a former trustee of North Shore 
Hospital and Long Island Jewish Hospital System he is also well versed in issues affecting our health care 
system.   I therefore believe that David Mack well deserves the accolades he will be receiving tonight. 
 
 My best wishes and congratulations to my friend, David Mack, an outstanding and exemplary 
individual, on being honored by Hofstra University this evening. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
      DAVID G. McDONOUGH 
      Member of Assembly 
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